
STL to visit Beijing

     The Secretary for Transport and Logistics, Mr Lam Sai-hung, will leave
for Beijing tomorrow (April 9) for a duty visit.

     Mr Lam will call on the Hong Kong and Macao Affairs Office of the State
Council and meet with representatives from the Ministry of Transport of the
People's Republic of China, the Civil Aviation Administration of China, the
National Railway Administration as well as the China State Railway Group Co.,
Ltd.

     Mr Lam will return to Hong Kong on April 10. During his absence, the
Under Secretary for Transport and Logistics, Mr Liu Chun-san, will be the
Acting Secretary for Transport and Logistics.
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